## Historian/Media Bulletin #2

What an exciting year we are having so far. We are closing in on October and there have been so many activities happening. How do I know this, unfortunately not by the number of reports that have been received but all the wonderful posts that I see on a daily basis on Facebook.

Since the beginning of the year I have seen the back-to-school events, 9/11 remembrance ceremonies, Patriots Day honoring First Responders, POW/MIA Ceremonies on 9/20, and the daily services that honor our veterans.

I have found over the years that if we complete the reports as soon as the events occur then it is not such a chore to get them completed. The act of sitting down and having to try and remember the activities, numbers of people involved, hours/monies spent make the task so much harder. Have blank forms by your chair or since you have your laptop readily available complete the fillable forms online and submit them. 5 minutes and the task is completed.

As we look forward to October and November I know that there will be many Trunk or Treat events, Veterans Day parades and services, Thanksgiving meals served and providing much needed food to pantries, seniors and veterans. I look forward to seeing these reports as well.

Remember to also send copies of hours spent to your Quarter Master for their community service reports.

Thank you for all you do for our Veterans and remember REPORT REPORT